
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To all our lovely families, 
 
Merry Christmas! 
 
This has certainly not been the term we were expecting this time last year. However, despite the daily challenges 
we strive to safely overcome, we have had a really successful term. Children continue to be happy and are thriving 
in school and we have managed to do everything we would usually do at this time of year and throughout the 
term – just slightly differently. Our outdoor Christmas production was spectacular (thank you for your feedback), 
everybody enjoyed it and staff and children loved taking part. I hope you have had chance to watch this.  
 
This term we have continued to support the charities that are close to our hearts – Kart, Alder Hey, Alopecia UK, 
Genes for Jeans, Smart Move and the Reindeer run for Overgate Hospice. Anti-bullying week was a great success. 
We completed a series of activities in class and showed a united front by wearing odd socks. This will continue to 
be supported through our behaviour strategy both in school and in the playground. We have never seen so many 
crazy socks! 
 
Thank you to all our parents who sent in a thank you to our staff – this meant so much to them and was greatly 
appreciated. If you would like to share your views further via Ofsted Parent View the link is below. 
 

I would also like to thank everybody for an amazing term. Our supportive 
families, our amazing children and the staff that create a nurturing, warm 
learning environment despite the number of things we have needed to 
overcome for optimum safety. We have not had to close any of our bubbles 
or had any partial closures and this is a testament to the cumulative work 
from our school community. You have helped us to stay open every day! 
 
I hope you have the most wonderful Christmas. Wishing you all a happy, 
fun-filled new year.  
 
Mrs Lauren Watson 
Headteacher 

Corona Virus Symptoms During the Holidays  
 

As part of our COVID responsibilities, we will be continuing to support Public Health with 
contact tracing until 4pm on Sunday 20th December. If your child presents with COVID 
symptoms or has a positive test between school closing on Friday 18th and 4pm on Sunday 
20th, please email us at admin@allsaints.calderdale.sch.uk  
We will monitor this email address until 4pm Sunday 20th December. We will contact 
identified class and social contacts by email should there be a positive case and ask that 
you follow the Public Health advice on any periods of self-isolation. 
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If your child starts with symptoms or receives a positive test result from 4pm, Sunday 20th December to the start 
of the new term on Monday 4th January 2021, please contact NHS Test and Trace either through the app or by 
ringing 119. 
 
If your child will be self-isolating at the beginning of the new term, please follow the normal absence procedures. 
 

 

 

Ofsted Parent View gives you the chance to tell Ofsted 
what you think of your child’s school 

 
Click here to share: 
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give
-your-views 
 

Attendance 
 
Attendance has been fantastic again this half term. We have achieved 99% attendance. A huge thank you to all 
our families, this really helps with making up for lost time and helping our children recover well from school 
closure. 

 
 

Mini-bus 
Governors have decided that it was an appropriate 
time to let one of our mini-buses go as we are not 
using them due to the current situation and 
subsequently as they are stood they are deteriorating. 
This will not stop us from resuming external visits 
once it is safe to do so and we will continue to 
endeavour to make this affordable to parents or 
fundraise for these events. 
 
Opportunity: We are looking for a corporate sponsor 
for our remaining school mini bus. Please do contact 

school if you are interested. 

Class Newsletter 
 

Don’t forget to check out your child’s class newsletter on 
their class page on the website along with lots of other 

fabulous things they have been doing in school. They are 
also attached below the newsletter. 

 
https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-

groups 
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Reindeer Run for Overgate Hospice 

Friends of All Saints’ 
Christmas could not have been a success at All Saints’ 
without the wonderful Friends of All Saints’ team. They 
have considerately continued to fund raise by providing 
magical Christmas experiences for the children including 
the Secret Shop, Movie Night, Treat boxes, Raffle and 
Reindeer food      
 
Before they remove any costs for resources they have 
raised an amazing total of- 

£1740.00 

Thank you so much everybody 

Commincation about learning 
 

Please download BOTH the Seesaw Class app and Seesaw Family app 
below to ensure you keep upto date with your childs learning. This is also the platform we use if you 

child should isolate or their bubble closes. 

 
 

                                             Seasaw Family app                                                     Seasaw Class app  
                                      (learning in school will be shared here)                        (Remote learning will be shared here) 

 

 
 

 
 



 
 

Keep up to date with the latest news 

  

 

 

 

 

 

@allsaintsceschool                                                          Find in your app store 

Click in the QR code with your smart phone to take you straight there! 
 

 
Keeping Our Children Safe 

If you have any concerns If you have any concerns or worries about the safety or well-being of a child, do 
not hesitate to contact Mrs Watson, Mrs Dumbreck, Mr Stuttard. email: 

admin@allsaints.calderdale.sch.uk 
 

 
 

 

Please see some of the wonderful things we have 

been doing below. 
 

This can also be found on the year group page on the website. 

https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-groups 
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